
FLOYD L. SMITH 
   ATTORNEY AT LAW 

 

48 County Road 250, Suite 5 
Durango, Colorado 81301 
Telephone 970/247-1921 
Fax 970/259-5224 
bud@flslegal.com 
 
 

March 16, 2017 

 

Kirk Russell, PE 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 

1313 Sherman St, Room 718 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

Re: Water Purchase from ALPWCD 

CWCB Loan Contract Numbers C150317 and Grant Contract Number C150548 

 

Dear Mr. Russell:  

 

The Lake Durango Water Authority (LDWA) has entered into an Agreement for Acquisition of 

Municipal and Industrial Water Supply from the Animas-La Plata Water Conservancy District 

(ALPWCD) in the Animas-La Plata Project, Colorado dated as of December 15, 2016 

(Acquisition Agreement).   The LDWA intends to utilize Colorado Water Conservation Board 

(CWCB) Loan Contract Number C150317 and Grant Contract Number C150548 funds (CWCB 

Funds) for the initial water purchase of 50 acre-feet of depletion equal to 100 acre-feet supply of 

Animas-La Plata Project Water (Project Water) at a cost of $161,625.03.  The Acquisition 

Agreement and an itemized statement from ALPWCD of the purchase price is attached. 

 

The LDWA per acre-foot depletion cost of $3,232.50 represents the Acquisition Agreement price 

of $3,000 per acre-foot of depletion, the accrued operation and maintenance expense (OM&R 

Costs) through water year 2017 and a 3% administration fee.  The most recent purchase of 

Project Water is the La Plata Archuleta Water District (LPLAWD) purchase of 50 acre-feet of 

depletion from CWCB in 2014 at a cost of $346,219 which included accrued OM&R Costs, or a 

per acre-foot depletion cost of $6,924.38. 

  

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 7 of Appendix 1 to Loan Contract C150317 between 

LDWA, Borrower, and CWCB, Agency for the State of Colorado, the Borrower is to provide an 

opinion of value supporting the purchase price prior to the disbursement of CWCB Funds for the 

purchase of Project Water.  The Project Water is a unique commodity that has a very limited 

market with few sellers or buyers.  The negotiated sale of Project Water in 2014 by CWCB to 

LPLAWD represents reasonable evidence of the value of Project Water as determined by the 

parties at that time.  The sale of a comparable amount of water to LDWA by ALWCD pursuant 

to the Acquisition Agreement for a substantially lower purchase price would support the 

purchase of Project Water by LDWA with CWCB funds at that price.   
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This opinion of value is provided by the undersigned, general counsel for LDWA, based on the 

information provided and is intended solely for the use of CWCB in approving the disbursal of 

funds to LDWA for the purchase of Project water as outlined above.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Floyd L. Smith 
 

Floyd L. Smith 

 

FLS 

 

xc: Charlie Smith, General Manager, LDWA 

 

Encls. 

 

 




























